. EXHIBIT 2

The proposed Model 742X meets the product design criteria
established by Marketing with the exception of cost. The
same is tvue for the 1100X shotgun.

The retail selling price requized to maintain earnings on
these new guns is too high for the medium to upper medium
price segment of the firearms market where we compete now
with our current gun models. For this reason, we cculd

not recommend proceeding with a full sales replacement pro-
gram. However, we concur with the Study Committee's re-
commendation to proceed with the 742X program on a limited
volume basis for the following reasons:

s

' 1. It will give us an opportunity to market test the -
break action concept and enable us te determine
the price premium shooters will pay for the improved
product features.

2. It will allow Ilion to determine possible cost ¢
ductions which might lead to a sufficient break
through to permit using the X line guns as repra
ments for current models.

%

We believe the 742X should be the pilet A1 is program
(:, because its features, primarily the:wagnumjcapgridoe capdbility

and interchangeable calibers,provide the belst opp@rtunity of
carrying a premium selling priceu: deb T ey

=

T

While the estimated re¥irn on inveésiment for‘the 742X program
would normally Qg uftacégptable iiweifeel.tlie expenditures are
P

- 4t pfpvides the opgprivfiaty to evaluate the
dongEvt bokh g%, "a marketing and pro=-

pe! -
dugtiﬁﬁ standpoﬁht'at a relatively low risk;

8gnizing the uncertainties in timing
dig:seléction of an ultimate design, it
pro¥ides a logical and desirable starting
point for beginning the transition to a new
family of guns.

" Because of the possibility that the X gun line concept is
inherently too costly to permit considering using these quns
as a replacement for our current line, we will continue work

with RaD and Production on upgrading our present line, parti-
cularly the Model 1100 shotgun.
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